

INFORMAL NOTES OF MEETING Alexandra Palace and Park Consultative Committee HELD ON Thursday, 14th September, 2023, 8.20 - 9.37 pm

THIS MEETING WAS NOT QUORATE.

PRESENT:

Councillors: Lotte Collett and Sarah Elliott

ALSO ATTENDING:

Annette Baker, Jacob O'Callaghan, Nigel Willmott, Duncan Neill, John Chilton, Jason Beazley, John Crompton, Beatrice Murray, Kodi Sprott, Emma Dagnes, Natalie Layton

1. APPOINTMENT OF CHAIR

Due to the meeting not being quorate, Nigel Willmott was appointed chair for the meeting, and the appointment of chair for the municipal year would be deferred to the next meeting. **Action NL**

2. FILMING AT MEETINGS

The Chair referred to the filming of meetings and this information was noted.

3. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES

Apologies had been received from Cllr Ibrahim, Cllr Stennett, Cllr Mahbub and Cllr Da Costa. The meeting was inquorate, but an informal note was taken.

4. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

5. URGENT BUSINESS

There were no items of urgent business.

6. MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

- It was noted by members that board reports had not been received, there were concerns around this. This would be rectified for the next committee meeting.

- Following the last meeting, officers drew up an action plan. It was noted that some of these had been acted on yet most of the others have not.
- There were concerns from members around the web page for the Consultative Committee, there were also concerns around the placement of the web page.
- Members noted the need for agreement of a charter for the committee, the draft could be considered at the next meeting. **Action NL**
- Suggest further discussion to come up with ideas on how best to action appendix 1.

7. NOMINATION OF NON-VOTING CO-OPTES TO THE ALEXANDRA PALACE AND PARK BOARD

There were no nominations.

8. CEO'S GENERAL UPDATE

Emma Dagnes, CEO of Alexandra Palace and Park introduced the report,

The following was noted:

- Regarding noise nuisance, residents were given the option of a noise monitoring officer who would attend their home to do a reading. Alternatively, any complaints would be registered.
- It was worth highlighting Bugzy Malone, hard work had been done by designers to integrate the show into the space. This included creating a proscenium arch. This spoke a lot to how inspiring the space was.
- It was noted by a member that Alexandra Palace was the 'new venue to go'.
- The charity had many revenue streams, the team were delighted with how the theatre had performed. There was a commercial benefit to this but it had also connected with the community. Generally, things have changed positively with having the theatre.
- In terms of the theatre profile, the team have not received a grant for wayfinding yet. However, a programme is released every quarter. This would not be solely for the theatre; this would also include the main halls, ice rinks and park. The front desk and website is where all information for events would be. There would also be promotional boards outside of the palace.
- The average time for a shoot in the palace varies, biopics can take a couple of weeks whereas a music video could take a day.
- It was noted that the signage in the car park was not clear, this could be tweaked. The committee asked if the red and white barriers or concrete blocks could be removed now that the parking charges were in place. ED explained that this was a future aspiration but depended on extending the car parking cameras and other infrastructure.
- The car park opening times are dependent on what events are happening in the palace, however, there would be 24-hour security on site who manage the car park at night.
- Concerns were raised regarding the Peregrine Nesting platform. The team explained as a heritage listed building it would be necessary to ensure that any

installation did not affect the programme of inspections and repair works in those areas.

- There are currently no plans to have an open theatre, this may be a future ambition.
- It was noted that within the report there was no mention of the Friends guided walks, which had 35 regular volunteers. This information would be reflected in the next report. **Action NL**
- The path near the reservoir can get very wet due to adverse weather. Concerns were raised regarding safety; it was explained that this was monitored and not seen as a concern currently.
- Noted the Park Byelaws review and that the team was unable to commit to any timescales.

RESOLVED

To note the contents of the report.

9. PLANNING UPDATES REPORT

Emma Dagnes, CEO of Alexandra Palace and Park introduced the report,

The following was noted:

- If the Garden Centre's proposed telecoms improvements went ahead, there would be an underground section dug out for potential telegraph pole, following this would then be restored. Concerns were raised regarding this from members, these concerns would be relayed back.

RESOLVED

To note the content of this report and provide any advice or feedback to the Trustee board.

10. ACCESSIBILITY POLICY

Emma Dagnes, CEO of Alexandra Palace and Park introduced the report,

The following was noted:

- It was noted that the accessible parking seemed to focus on free parking as opposed to proximity of parking spaces to the venue.
- It was noted that there seemed to be an unwelcoming response regarding food allergies. Members were reassured that anyone with a food allergy would be able to bring their own food into events as long as staff were notified, to prevent any challenge.
- It was reiterated that visitor services staff were situated at all entrances during events.

RESOLVED

To consider the draft Alexandra Place Accessibility policy attached at appendix 1 and provide advice/recommendations to the Trustee Board.

11. MATTERS RAISED BY INTERESTED GROUPS

There were no matters raised by interested groups.

12. VIEWS / QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC

There were no views/questions from members of the public.

13. NON VOTING BOARD MEMBERS FEEDBACK

- Chair noted the strategy meeting for the board.

14. SUGGESTIONS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS

It was suggested that the results of the workshop be added to the next agenda, the workings and diversity of this committee was also suggested. It was noted by member that they would like this as a standard item going forward. **Action NL**

Agreement of a charter for the committee, the draft could be considered at the next meeting.

15. NEW ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS

There were no new items of urgent business.

16. DATE OF FUTURE MEETINGS

To note the date of future meetings.

30th November 2023

29th January 2024

CHAIR:

Signed by Chair

Date